

June 10, 2011

Douglas M. Etkin Etkin 200 Franklin Center 29100 Northwestern Highway Southfield, Michigan 48034

Dear Mr. Etkin:

I would like to thank you for the outstanding job Etkin did as Owners Representative on our recent build out for our new corporate office and warehouse at 35601 Veronica in Livonia.

Josh Suardini did a great job of guiding us through every step of the process, focusing on our timeline by holding weekly progress meetings and keeping all the parties accountable. Your team's knowledge and experience made the construction process run smoothly, on time and within budget. I would absolutely use Etkin again on a future project.

Thank you again for going the extra mile and providing an outstanding service. Feel free to use me as a reference. I can be reached at (734) 744-4910.

Sincerely,

David Lubin

Chief Operating Officer

M. Jacob & Sons